October 7, 2020

Dear Sponsor of the Indspire and Aboriginal Health Human Resources Initiative (Medical and Dental Awards) bursaries

As a recipient of the 2020 "Indspire's Building Brighter Futures: Bursaries, Scholarships, and Awards", I wanted to thank you for awarding me this bursary. I was very happy and appreciated to learn I was successful in this award and to have your support in my education.

I am a 27-year-old metis female in my second year of the Licensed Practical nursing program. This program is at Gabriel Dumont institute in Prince Albert, Saskatchewan.

This support has allowed me to focus on the most valuable aspects of my education. As well as reducing the financial burden of school. I only hope that one day I can send prosperity to another student as you have done for me.

Once this program is completed, I am planning on continuing my career in Prince Albert to further give and provide to my community. Once I have gained working experience, I will be taking the perioperative nursing program to become a surgical nurse.

Thank you for being a part of my success and your generous support

Sincerely,

Elisha Tweidt